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Statement of Hardship
Good Afternoon to Everyone,

My name is Luis Morquecho and I currently own a home that is located in the Greater

Hilltop Area. I am writing this statement in hopes of reaching out to my neighbors, fellow

friends, and community. I would like to make some changes to my home, but first it requires

approval from my area of commission. I appreciate the time you are taking to read this statement

and hope you are able to approve my plans for my home. I have read the foregoing and believe

my application for relief from the requirement of the Zoning code contains the necessary

hardship, will not adversely affect surrounding property owners, and will comply with the

variances(s) requested as detailed below. The first variance I would like to discuss is getting

permission to convert a detached garage into a second dwelling (Code 3332.035). The second

variance is reducing the required parking spaces from 2 parking spaces to zero for the new

dwelling. While maintaining the two parking spaces in the rear for the main structure(Code

3312.49). The third variance would be for the dwelling to not front on a public street (Code

3332.19). The fourth variance in relation to (Section 3332.13) R-3 area district requirements

which is to reduce the required lot area from 5,000 sq ft per dwelling unit. Current lot area is

5,120sq ft and reducing this would be to 2,560 sq ft per dwelling unit. The last variance is for

the rear yard requirement to be reduced from 25% of the lot to 0% (Code 3332.27). The reason I

believe this request should be granted is because I have been trying to find solutions to improve

my property. Ever since I purchased the property I have been trying to find a solution for the

private garage we have in the back. Its purpose has always been for storage but once we cleaned

it out we realized we had nothing to put in it. Since our kids are all grown up and are finishing

college or soon to be married we figured we could make it into one of those tiny homes we see

on television. I have been driving around the area and have seen many improvements on other
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properties. Whether it means the property got renovated/remodeled or companies/homeowners

making new builds in the area. I believe this is awesome for our area of commission. It's

allowing us to grow as a community as well as bringing in new homeowners who are eager to be

living in their new home. I have also gotten many new neighbors who are just amazing people

and very helpful. My plan was to make the garage into my small livable oasis and downsize from

the main structure. In the meantime I would rent out the main structure to renters who are

interested and would be able to use the home to raise their own family. This being said I am

grateful to anyone who took the time to read/listen to my statement of hardship. Once again

thank you so much and apologize for such a long statement.

Sincerely,

Luis Morquecho
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